## HALSTEAD TOWN COUNCIL NEWSLETTER



Issue 3 February 2023

## CRIME

Halstead Town Council has been liaising recently with Community policing in the town. This has helped considerably with vandalism on the roofs of businesses in the High Street. In addition, a Community police officer will be holding a surgery in the council offices between 10.00 and 12.00 on Tuesdays 7 February, 7 March, 11 April and 9 May.

Report any crime, no matter how small, online: Something

## WHAT ARE YOU DOING TO HELP THE CLIMATE?

Halstead Town Council has recently set up a Climate Change Action group, to work on the options for individuals to make their own contribution to action against Climate change. The big news this month is that 4 EV charging points will very soon be installed in Chapel Street carpark. This is the beginning of what is planned as a rollout of EV charging all around Halstead to give people confidence to come here to charge their vehicles. Courtaulds Sports Ground and Butler Road carpark are 2 other sites which are being considered.

Plastic packaging can be recycled at the Co-op on Colchester Road and at Sainsburys supermarket.

Batteries can be recycled at the Solar supermarket in Weavers' Court.

The bins in Chapel Street and Butler Road carparks can be used to recycle glass, cardboard and textiles.

If you have room for a small compost bin in your garden, you can recycle all vegetable peelings, banana skins, dead flowers.

Do you ever think of walking or cycling into town rather than using

your car?

HTC is also restarting meetings with Sudbury Town Council and the Essex and Suffolk County Councils to resolve the issue of large lorries and other vehicles using the through route from Sudbury to destinations beyond Halstead, causing congestion and pollution in Halstead.

## **CONTACT US**

**Halstead Town Councl** 

Queens Hall Chipping Hill Halstead. Essex CO9 2BY

Tel: 01787 476480

Email: townclerk@halsteadtowncouncil.org.uk Website: www.halsteadtowncouncil.org.uk

